NORTHERN     ARIZONA    UNIVERSITY

FACULTY SENATE MEETING

MINUTES

MAY 8, 2000
Senators Present:
David Arnall, Roger Bacon, Virginia Balnkenship, David Bruner, Joseph Collentine, Jack Dustman, J’Anne Ellsworth, Chris Everett, Paul Ferlazzo, Jack Ferrell, Lawrence Fritz, John Hagood, Dayle Hardy-Short, David Hartman, Dawn Hawley, Richard Howey, Max Jerrell, Deb Klass, George Koch, David Lamkin, Martha Lee, Gina Long, Sheryl Lutjens, David McKell, Ramona Mellott, Devon Mihesuah, Cecilia Ojeda, Sally Oran, Nita Paden, Bruce Palmer, Nancy Paxton, Barbara,  Perry,  Nancy Riggs, Judy Sellers, Thomas Sheeley, Roy St. Laurent, Sandra Stone, Michael Sullivan, Peter Veinus, Bob Yowell (Ex-Officio Member: President Lovett)

Senators Excused:
Pat Hays, Christina Kennedy, David Kitterman, Larry Middleton, Lon Owen, Jim Pinto, Cathy Small

Senators Absent:
Ward Cockrum, Andrew Milton, Brian Painter, Paul Peterson, Guy Senese, Tim Thomason

Guests:

Irene Matthews, Sarah Pressler

Minutes follow the order of the items as discussed.

1. Called to Order:  3 P.M. by Judy Sellers, Chair.

2. Approval of Agenda:   M/S/A as written.

3. Acceptance of Minutes of April 10, 1999.  Accepted with the following correction: 5.2. ABOR approved the D.P.T. in Physical Therapy, not a Ph.D.   M/S/A

4. Opening Comments from The Chair and Vice-Chair: The Chair and Vice -Chair thanked the Senators for their work through the year and received gifts of thanks from the Senate for their activity.

5. Communication with President Lovett and Interim Provost Somerville: 1) The President thanked Judy Sellers for her two years of Senate leadership.  2) Interim Provost Somerville will not be attending; new Provost Haeger is in town and getting started three weeks before he is actually on the payroll.  3) The President spoke strongly in favor of the Governor’s proposed plan for a dedicated revenue source to fund education and explained the current thinking in the Governor’s Task Force.  4) There was a discussion on the memo from Human Resources instructing faculty to sign and return a form that would acknowledge the personnel manual on the WEB document had been read.  The President said this should not have happened.  Further discussion followed on the merits of WEB documents vs. hard copies.

6. ASNAU President – Paul Peterson: The new ASNAU President, Sarah Pressler, introduced herself and presented an update of ASNAU activities and spelled out some future projects.  The ASNAU office phone number is 3-4971 and Pressler’s number is 3-6941.

7. New Business:

a. 
Presentation of the Faculty Senate Scholarship: Treasurer, Deb Klaas, introduced Joanna, a Mathematics and Physics major, who plans to graduate in Spring of 2002.

(The Chair welcomed  new Senators who were in attendance and had them introduce themselves.  Kelly, the Senate Office student helper, received notice for her work.  Dona van Dyke, the Senate Office Secretary, received a plaque of recognition for her dedicated service.)

7. Elections for Faculty Senate Positions: The rules and procedures were explained, as were the roles of the various elected positions.  Nominations from the floor were called for.  Irene Matthews and Dave McKell were nominates for Chair of the Faculty Rights and Responsibilities Council.  Cecilia Ojeda, Judy Sellers, Pablo Perysow, and Guy Senese were added to the ballot as nominations for the Nominating Committee. Roger Bacon and Max Jerrell  were added to the ballot as nominations for the Elections Committee.  Roy St. Laurent and Dayle Hardy-Short were removed as nominees for the By-Laws Committee.  It was moved that nominations be closed.  M/S/A.  Elections were held with the following results:

Senate Chair




Bob Yowell

Senate Vice-Chair



Dayle Hardy-Short

Secretary




Pete Veinus

Treasurer




Virginia Blankenship

Parliamentarian



John Hagood

Executive Committee



Barbara Perry
   (2 year)

Paul Ferlazzo
   (2 year)

Nancy Paxton
   (2 year)

J’Anne Ellsworth  (1 year)

Bruce palmer
   (1 year)

Chair, ASCSL Council



Michael Sullivan

Co-Chairs, Ext. Rel. Council


Chris Johnson

Gary Martin

Chair, Plan. & Bud. Council


Sheryl Lutjens

Co-Chairs, Fac. Rights & Res. Council

Irene Matthews

Dave McKell

Chair, Support Serv. Council


Nita Paden

Nominating Committee



J’Anne Ellsworth

Bruce Palmer

Cecilia Ojeda

Judy Sellers

Elections Committee



Nita Paden

Gina Long

David Bruner

By-Laws Committee



Nancy Paxton

A one-year, at large FSEC member is needed to replace Hardy-Short.

(There was a question on the memo from the Office of Student Financial Aid and the Office of the Registrar on taking attendance, the 21-day head count, administrative drops, and financial aid.  The President said she would check into it and report back.)

9. Reports

9. Treasurer’s Report: The local account contains $8601.  Approximately $2400 will be spent for the moving of the Senate Office.  The year end total will be approximate $6200.

9. Faculty Council Reports

4. External Relations - Mellott: (handout) There should be a different, clearer format for the “Summits” page.

8. Old Business

b.  Background Checks:  The background check for new hires was reviewed.  A discussion on details followed.

7. New Business

c. 
Constitution: (handouts) The President referred to the May 3, 2000 memo from the Chair concerning the wording of a sentence in the Faculty Constitution approved at the April 10 meeting.  The troublesome sentence reads:

When policies are implemented without formal Senate approval, or without sufficient consultation with faculty representatives, including Senate standing committees, the Faculty Senate, given the mandate of shared governance, has the right to withhold compliance with such policy.
The President explained that there are policies mandated by the State or Federal Governments, for example, that are not even open to discussion.  The same goes for ABOR policies.  The language is too broad.  

After the President brought the problem to FSEC, FSEC decided to draft alternative language for Senate consideration.

Motion: It was moved and seconded to reconsider the Constitution.  The motion passed unanimously.

Motion: It was moved and seconded to accept the following as a replacement for the troublesome sentence:

If a new academic policy, not mandated by ABOR or by state and federal legal authority, is implemented without formal Senate approval, or without proper consultation with faculty representatives, including Senate standing committees, the Faculty Senate, given the mandate of shared governance, has the right to withhold compliance with such policy.
Discussion: 1) The reason for the sentence was concern with areas of curriculum and academic climate and the faculty should be active in the process because we are in closest contact with curriculum and students.  2) The new statement specifies academic policies and clarifies those things which relate to faculty.  3) The sentence should include “Faculty Senate and University standing Committees,” not simply “Senate standing committees,” because the wording leaves out Councils and other important groups.

Amendment: Change the proposed wording to read “including Faculty Senate and University Standing Committees.”   Amendment accepted.

Discussion: Discussion on syntax resulted in the final version of the sentence as follows:

If a new academic policy not mandated by ABOR or by state and federal legal authority is implemented without formal Senate approval or without proper consultation with faculty representatives, including Senate and University standing committees, the Faculty Senate, given the mandate of shared governance, has the right to withhold compliance with such policy.
Vote (on the proposed sentence as amended): The motion passed with two nay votes.

Motion: It was moved and seconded to accept the Constitution as it would be modified by the changed sentence above.  

Vote: The motion passed unanimously.  The Constitution will go to the full faculty in the Fall.

8. Old Business

a. Master Plan Update: (handout) FSEC has talked about the possibility of coming up with options to recommend to the planning group from the faculty.  Rich Howey volunteered to look into it this summer, since waiting could be a mistake.  He asked for volunteers to help.  This will also be a charge to the Planning and Budget Council next year.  

12. Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 5:10 P.M.

